CITY OF IMPERIAL
“ATEN BLVD CLASS II BIKE LANE
FROM VILORE WAY TO AUSTIN ROAD”
RFP No. 2022-07

ADDENDUM No. 1
11/04/2022

TO THE CONTRACT DOCUMENTS AND SPECIFICATIONS.

Bidders are advised that the contract documents and specifications for the above referenced contract
are hereby amended in the following manner and the following manner only:

This Addendum answers bidder’s questions:

. Is the City looking for Buffered bike lanes?
A. Yes

. What is the budget for the PS&E?
A. No amount has been set for the preparation of plans, specifications, and estimates
(PS&E).

. Is this project grant-funded or city-funded?

A. As specified in the RFP documents, “funding from the Congestion Mitigation and Air
Quality (CMAQ) Program, a federal-aid transportation program, will be applied for the
construction of this project.”

. Do you have a date or period of time set aside for interviews, if needed?
A. If needed, interviews will take place the week of November 21°,

. Will construction be funded with State or Federal funds? If so, under which State or Federal

program (e.g., State’s Active Transportation Program)?
A. Federal Funds will be used for this project from the Congestion Mitigation and Air
Quality (CMAQ) Program.

. Whatdoes the City expect the selected consultant to provide as part ofthe “BID
documents,” aside from the final improvement plans, project construction specifications, and
construction cost estimates as indicated in the RFP?

A. BID Documents are to include construction specifications as well as any documents
needed for the Construction Bid Process as mentioned in question No. 7 below.
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7. Typically a bid package includes not only the three components mentioned in #2, but also the
administrative documents describing the bidding/contracting requirements of the City, as well as
of State or Federal funding programs if such funds are being used for construction. Is the
selected consultant or is the City responsible for providing the content for and packaging
such administrative bid documents for bidding and contracting that are required by the City and
funding agencies?

A. The consultant is responsible for providing the items described in this question. City
has samples of BID Documentation from previous projects.

8. Isthe project on Aten Blvd. or Aten Rd.? Google Maps only shows Aten Rd.
A. Within the limits of the City of Imperial it is Aten Boulevard.

Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum by signing and returning a copy of the Acceptance of
Notice via email to Jmehdipour@cityofimperial.org.

Each bidder must acknowledge receipt of this addendum in the noted space below and on the
signature page of the Bid Sheet Proposal.

Include a copy of this addendum with your Bid Proposal Package. It is the Contractor’s
responsibility to notify its sub-contractors about changes based all addendums.

MN. 7”’[&’10?5&, Date: /(04 ]2022

By: Dennis Morita, City'Clerk

ACCEPTANCE OF NOTICE
Receipt of the ADDENDUM No. 1 is hereby acknowledged by

Date:

Bidder’s Company Name

Title:

By: Type or Print Name & Signature
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